
	

	

					 								 								 	

			 							 		  
	
	
	
January	23,	2017	
	
Dear	Members	of	the	Florida	House:	
	
On	behalf	of	our	broad	coalition	of	education,	business	and	industry	groups,	we	are	
writing	in	strong	support	of	HB	1213	(Porter),	a	bill	that	will	expand	access	to	computer	
science	in	Florida	public	schools	and	help	prepare	Florida	students	for	the	21st	century	
workforce.		
	
Computing	is	a	foundational	skill	for	K-12	students.	It	develops	students’	computational	
and	critical	thinking	skills	and	teaches	them	how	to	create	—	not	just	use	—	new	
technologies.	These	skills	will	benefit	students	in	every	subject,	in	the	classroom	and	
beyond.	
	
In	Florida	and	across	the	country,	computer	science	is	driving	job	growth	and	
innovation.	Computer	science	skills	are	in	high	demand	in	the	job	market;	in	fact,	more	
than	half	of	projected	jobs	in	STEM	fields	are	in	computing	occupations,	and	computer	
science	is	one	of	the	most	desirable	degrees	for	new	college	graduates.	According	to	the	
Conference	Board,	there	are	approximately	22,365	open	computing	jobs	in	the	State	of	
Florida,	and	demand	for	these	jobs	is	growing	at	3.6	times	the	state	average.		
	
HB	1213	will	better	prepare	Florida	students	for	these	high	paying,	in-demand	careers	
by	phasing	in	a	reasonable	requirement	that	high	schools	offer	computer	science	
courses	and	providing	professional	development	for	computer	science	teachers.		
	
Please	join	us	in	supporting	HB	1213	to	ensure	Florida	students	have	educational	
opportunities	that	prepare	them	for	a	successful	future	in	a	competitive,	global	
workforce.	Thank	you	for	your	consideration,	and	please	consider	our	organizations	as	
a	resource	as	you	deliberate	this	bill.		
	
Sincerely,	
	
Code.org	
College	Board	
Florida	Chamber	of	Commerce	
Project	Lead	The	Way	
TechNet	


